
 

Dear Members, 

 

The Christmas break has passed all too quickly and 

we are well into the new year and the promise it 

holds.  Our A.S.M.A. year began very pleasantly 

on Saturday, 16th February, with a well-attended 

Painting Day at Briar Lane (formerly Gill and 

Greg’s Place), at Evandale. 

 

It was so enjoyable catching up with our A.S.M.A. 

friends after the long break and very pleasing to 

watch the 14 participants working on such 

interesting and varied new paintings, using many 

different mediums. 

 

Piano Keys 

Most of the piano keys donated to the Society have 

been distributed, but there are still a few, both 

ivory and ebony, available.  If you are interested, 

contact Pat. 

 

Annual Awards Exhibition 

The Categories have not been finalised yet, but will 

be advertised in the May newsletter.  As the 

Exhibition is not until November, you will have 

plenty of time (5 months) in which to produce your 

winning gems. 

 

Important Dates 

 Entry forms in by October 18th 

 Paintings in by October 21st 

 Opening - the evening of November 28th - 

School House Gallery, Rosny 

 Closing - Sunday, 22nd December 

 Due to such a late closing date, paintings 

cannot be returned to artists until after 

Christmas. 

NB - More detailed information in May issue. 

 

Other Dates for your Diary 

 Painting Day, May 25th at Briar Lane, 

Evandale 

 10:30-3:00 B.Y.O. Lunch. 

 Tea/coffee and nibbles available 

 Cost $10.00 

 A.G.M. followed by a Painting Day,  

 17th August at Briar Lane. 

 10:30-3:00  Refreshments as usual 

 B.Y.O. Lunch - no cost 

 

Bicheno Workshop, 2019 

 Date: Friday, 8th November/Saturday, 9th 

 (note Friday/Saturday) 

 Tutor: Leoni Duff - Acclaimed pastel artist 

 Accommodation: Advise early pencil-in to 

ensure unit (at the Beachfront Motel or 

nearby options) 

 Participants: only 18 spaces - add your 

name to Pat’s list early. 

 Cost: $130.00 covers the tutoring for 2 day 

workshop. 

 Payment dates, more information, eg., 

requirements, next issue. 

 

Our Patron 

We were sad to hear of the diagnosis of health 

issues endured by Her Excellency.  A card 

wishing our Patron a speedy recovery was sent 

from the Society.  We hope Her Excellency will 

soon return to good health. 

 

Exhibition 

We have been provided with information 

concerning an exhibition titled “27th Annual 

International Miniature Show” in the U.S.A.  

Show dates are April 30 - June 2, 2019.  If you 

would be interested in finding out more, with a 

view to perhaps entering, please contact Ruth for 

further information. 

 

Welcome 

We have another new member, Julie Wickham, 

who presented beautiful work for assessment on 

Saturday.  Welcome, Julie.  We look forward to 

more of your lovely work. 

 

Thank you to Christine Cooke, who has retired 

from the Committee after many years of service 

to A.S.M.A., Tas.  We thank you, Chris, and wish 

you well. 

 

We also thank Claire Gill, who has very kindly 

rejoined the Committee to boost our numbers 

since Chris’ retirement.  We really appreciate 

your commitment, Claire. 

 

Thank you also to Barbara Etter, who has agreed 

to volunteer as the Committee “Minutes 

Secretary”  until the A.G.M.  Thank you, Barbara, 
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we are very grateful. 

 

Newsletters 

Due to the rising cost of production and postage, 

and in an effort to reduce the work load on our 

dedicated but small Committee, it has been decided 

to offer emailing as an alternative for our 

newsletters, rather than raising fees. 

 

Included is a form we are asking every member to 

please fill out and return a.s.a.p. to the Membership 

Secretary, James Bowler.  This will give us a true 

indication of: 

 

 Members who are happy to accept their 

copy by email. 

 Members who have the ability to print out 

their copy. 

 Members who prefer their newsletter posted 

as usual. 

 

We will then collate this information and proceed 

according to each members’ choice with the May 

issue. 

 

Good painting, 

Pat. 

 

 

 

 



 

Painting Day, 

Saturday, 16th February 

Brian Lane, Evandale 

 

 

Elaine Sturzaker 

brought along some 

examples of piano 

key paintings done in 

minute detail, using 

watercolour.  She is 

an inspiration! 

 

 

Everybody 

hard at work 

at Briar Lane, 

Evandale 

(formerly 

Greg and 

Gill’s Place). 

Elaine doing some experimenting 

involving a very colourful emu. 
Cheryl, Joan and Robyn having a chat and comparing 

pieces. 



 

Photographs supplied by Pat Young and 

Ruth Bosveld with thanks. 

Sandra, with Claire behind, working on 

scratchboard pieces, following last year’s 

Bicheno workshop. 

Claire’s scratchboard piece of an imma-

ture white-breasted sea eagle. 

James and Pat discussing work. 

 

 

Robyn was 

contemplating 

adding colour 

to a botanical 

piece. 

                           Julie, Karin and Pam  

 

Ruth working on a 

piano key painting. 

Everything set up for Pat to 

work on a coloured pencil 

piece. 


